
House Rules Committee, 
 
Yes to a National Popular Vote! 
 
All Americans, not just those in swing states, should elect the president.  I think that we should elect the 
president using a National Popular Vote and that the National Popular Vote Interstate Compact is the 
best way to do that.   
 
It is a misconception that under a National Popular Vote certain areas would ‘decide’ the election.  In 
fact, that’s what happens now.  National Popular Vote fixes this inequality by making every voter's vote 
matter. 
 
The National Popular Vote bill will guarantee the presidency to the candidate who receives the most 
popular votes in all 50 states and D.C.  This ensures that every vote, in every state, will matter in every 
presidential election. 
 
The House has supported similar legislation at least three times in past sessions.  Please vote SB 870 out 
of committee and allow it to go to the House floor for a vote. 
 
Regards, 
 
Ruth LaFrance 
Tillamook 
 


